
Houston Park and Recreation 

Park Board Meeting Minutes 

May 14, 2025 @ Toni M. McKinney Community Pool, 6:00 

 

Members present: Rachel Choate, Sheena Postlewait, Stetson Evetts, Jake Brookshire, 
and PJ Murray. 

Others present: Robbie Mortensen and Viki Narancich 

Meeting was called to order by President Rachel Choate at 6:00 pm. 

Meeting minutes from March 19, 2025 and April 16, 2025, were reviewed. PJ Murray made a 
motion to approve the minutes, and Stetson Evetts seconded the motion. Motion passed 
by all who were present.  

Public Comments 

Viki Narancich presented to the board asking the board to use the pool for Parents As 
Teachers could do the Mommy and Me swimming again this year. The board agreed this 
would be fine. She plans to do them twice a month the 1st and 3rd Friday’s.  

EK 5K- Stetson reported it went great. No fun run because there were no kids to participate. 
We didn’t have many volunteers; in the future we need more volunteers for events.  

Pool Renaming Recap- The ceremony went great! Heard lots of good things and the family 
was pleased. Will work on changing the name of the Facebook page to reflect the new 
name.  

Pool- Robbie mentioned the pool rates are staying the same this year.  

Pool was filled. There were a few chemical issues. Robbie has a call into West Port to try 
and get the problem figured out.  

Tball/Tossball- We are hosting lots of games for the older kid’s league. Robbie mentioned 
putting up some temporary tball/tossball fields at Tuttle’s due to field space. The board 
agreed this would be fine. He plans to put up two fields to play on. We are good on coaches 
as well. 

Park Maintence- New employee starting soon to help at gold course. This should help free 
up Robbie some.  



Gold Course- Irrigation Pump at the course is still having issues. Pump is not pushing 
enough water out.  

Swim Team- Sign ups are currently live and ready.  

Reports- Directors/Financial report were tabled until our next meeting.  

PJ Murray made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jake Brookshire seconded the motion. 
Motion passed by all who were present.  

 

 


